December 9, 1975

Mr. Michael Vahradian
84 Main Street
Southampton, N.Y., 11968

%

Dear Mr. Vahradian:

We received through the Diocese of the
Armenian Church, your check for $4,000.-
as final payment on your original pledge
of $10,000.-

Your generous remittance came at a time
when funds were very badly needed. The
little money that we have on hand is tied
up to bring some interest and the monthly
$12,058.17 mortgage pavments are very hard
to meet.

Thank vou for your past and present generosities
toward the Church and may God give you mani-
fold for your efforts.

Best wishes for a Happy and Healthy Holiday
Season.

Sincerelyy

Haik Kavookijian
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